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August 2, 2024




Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission
P. O. Box 360
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0360


Dear Secretary of the Commission:

Shared Use is the provision of Switched Access and Special Access services over the same DS1- or DS3-level transmission path through the use of a common interface.  Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, LLC is permitting Shared Use but simplifying billing for Interstate Shared Use arrangements effective August 1, 2024. 

Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, LLC d/b/a/ AT&T Missouri, hereby submits its revision to Access Service Tariff to reflect discontinuing rate adjustments for Intrastate Shared Use arrangements effective September 3, 2024. As of that date, existing Shared Use arrangements will be rated as Special Access Service, regardless of whether the individual channels are Special Access, Switched Access, or any other type of Service.

There are currently only five customers utilizing this arrangement in Missouri, including AT&T internally.

The issued and effective dates of this revision are August 2, 2024, and September 3, 2024, respectively. 

Please refer any questions on this matter to Matt Pritchard on 573-469-8057

Very truly yours,

/s/ Matt Pritchard            			I certify that a copy of the foregoing, including 				                                           attachments, is being sent via e-mail to the
Office of Public Counsel at mopco@opc.mo.gov this 2nd day of August 2, 2024.

Matt Pritchard
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